

The Hong Kong Polytechnic University Students' Union

香港理工大學學生會

Shaw Amerities Building, The Hong Kong Polytechnic University, Hung Hom, Kowloon, Hong Kong.
Telephone: (852) 2766 7025 Fax: (852) 2333 3518

10 January 2012

Dr the Hon. Raymond Ho
Chairman of Bills Committee on
The Hong Kong Polytechnic University
(Amendment) Bill 2011
Legislative Council

Dear Dr Ho

Bills Committee on The Hong Kong Polytechnic University (Amendment) Bill 2011

On behalf of the PolyU Students' Union, I write to express our full support to the proposed changes to the PolyU Ordinance as detailed in the 'The Hong Kong Polytechnic University (Amendment) Bill 2011'.

We are confident that with the proposed changes to the PolyU Ordinance, the effectiveness of the Council, the governing body of the University, can be greatly enhanced. We are particularly pleased to note that the University has attached more importance to the student's participation in the Council business. The Bill proposes to increase the number of student members on the University Council from one to two, and to provide student Council members with the right to vote with regard to the appointment and removal of the President and the Deputy President. These initiatives are very well received by students.

The Students' Union has been adequately briefed and consulted on the proposed amendments to the PolyU Ordinance. We sincerely hope that the amended PolyU Ordinance can be enacted as soon as possible.

Yours sinc

Frank Hung

President of PolyU Students' Union